### Здравствуйте, уважаемые учащиеся 102 группы!

Учебная дисциплина: Английский язык

Тема урока: Sports in our life.

### Задание к уроку:

Вам необходимо письменно выполнить задания.

Выполненную работу оформить и отправить отдельным файлом (электронный документ) в личное сообщение через социальные сети VK

Светлана Николаевна <u>https://vk.com/id472555003</u>

Александра Юрьевна <u>https://vk.com/id351564578</u>

Если такой возможности нет, выполненное задание предоставить в распечатанном (рукописном) виде в период прохождения учебной практики.

# Откройте тетради, запишите дату и тему урока.

# Task 1: Study the following words and expressions. Запишите слова в словари и выучите их.

player — игрок	cycling - велосипедный спорт
team — команда	skating — конькобежный спорт
opponent — противник	skiing — лыжный спорт
humanity-человечество	yachting — яхтенный спорт
strong- сильный	devoted — преданный
to keep fit-быть здоровым	hiking- пеший туризм
to attend sport group-посещать секцию	to lose — проигрывать
дут-спортзал	to win — побеждать
competition-соревнование	to score — забивать (гол)
tournament-турнир	races — гонки
to set up record-устанавливать рекорд	horse races — скачки
track and field athletics-легкая атлетика	motor races — автогонки
weight lifting-тяжелая атлетика	cycle races — велосипедные гонки
fencing-фехтование	wrestling-борьба
canoe rowing-гребля на байдарках	figure skating-фигурное катание
shooting-стрельба	fan-болельщик

### Task 2: Read and translate the text "Sports". (Устно)

### **Sports**

Sport is as old as humanity itself. Sport makes people healthy and strong, that is why people all over the world are very fond of sports and games. If you want to keep fit, you must regularly go in for sports. Every morning I do morning exercises to the music, it gives me energy for the whole day. Now it is an essential part of my life. In the morning I also like to listen to the sport news on the radio. In the evenings I try to watch all interesting football or hockey matches- «Sport Weekend» on TV. Some people who are sport fans prefer to watch games on TV instead of going in for sports.

At college we have two classes of Physical Training a week. When the weather is bad we have these classes at the gym. We play basketball, volleyball, tennis. When it is not cold we go in for sports on the stadium. We can jump, run and play football in spring. At lot of children attend different sport groups: boxing, tennis, chess, swimming.

A great number of different championships, tournaments and competitions are held every year at our stadium. The world's greatest international sport games are known as the Olympic Games. They are held every four years. The Olympic emblem is five interlinked rings meaning unity of 5 continents. The best athletes from all over the world take part in summer or winter events they set up new records in different kinds of sports. I know that sport makes people more organized and disciplined, so I am sure, sport is absolutely necessary in our life.

## Task 3: Answer the questions. (письменно)

- 1. You go in for sports every day? Don't you?
- 2. Do you like to do morning exercise?
- 3. Do you like to watch sports on TV? What are they?
- 4. Did you watch the Olympic Games in Rio?
- 5. What is your favorite summer sport?
- 6. What is your favorite winter sport?
- 7. Who is the best sportsman in your group?
- 8. Why do many people go in for spots?
- 9. What is the emblem of the Olympic Games?